

HDTPA Meeting Minutes September 3rd, 2025

Roll Call: Chisum, Elyas, Lisa, Sherry, Shannon, Jake, Mike, Jennifer, Amy

Approval of Minutes: Jennifer motioned first, Mike seconded

Treasurers Report: Mike motioned first, Elyas seconded

Arena Directors :

Upcoming Events:

- September 20th
- September 21st
- October 4th (Pink for Breast Cancer Awareness/ Halloween)
- November 1st

New business:

1. **September 20 & 21st:**

- Potluck details
- Fun Event

Discussion: Ray will not be at either event so please bring lunches and snacks for the day. Jake and Amy are looking into food trucks. We need more people to sign up for the potluck. Taran will make a list of people and what they are bringing. If you'd like to bring something, please email the HDTPA email. We have come to a decision on the "Fun event" HDTPAs first foot sort with balloons. 2-man foot sort, \$20 entry for 2 goes at 60 seconds.

Event details: Double points September 21st ONLY if you've ridden a minimum of 5 rides per day. \$15 a night OR \$25 for both nights for stalls, and \$11 a bag for shavings. Please RSVP to HDTPA email. RV hookups will also be available through RSLEC. RSVP are ending Friday 12 noon, any RSVP after is \$5 markup.

2.Open meetings details:

- Tabled for next meeting.

3.Awards Banquet:

- Top 10 or top 5 in each class.
- Prices for saddles this year.

Discussion: We will be continuing the top 10 for each class as we've done in the past. Prices for saddles have stayed the same and we have all our saddle sponsors taken care of. We would love to see money come back into the club to keep the quality Awards Banquet. We need more ideas on how to raise money for the club, which will be a continued discussion at the next meeting.

4.Rebranding details:

- Details will be discussed at the end of the 2025 season or the beginning of the 2026 season.

5. Gate sizing for 2026 season:

- Jake , for the 2026 season, motioned that we put our gate at 12 feet, and our pens to be based on RSNC specs and regulations. Mike seconded.

6. 2025 Sponsors:

- Jake Kellames @ Sierra Waste Solutions
- Mike and Jennifer Efstratis @ Mountain West Builders
- Rick Joy @ Joy Engineering
- Conrad Stitser @ Pinnacle Painting
- Mike Stewart @ 4S
- Sandy Kellames @ Murry Hay
- Sherry Davis
- Lisa Hallmark
- Deanna Newcomb

HUGE THANK YOU TO ALL OF OUR SPONSORS!!

Round Robin:

Jake – Would like to get a list of members that were here last year and aren't here this year and reach out. Taran will be getting him a list. He would also like to have a serious discussion on 2 pens next season.

Amy- She will be working on sponsor sign-ups along with visuals to get our name out there. Activities, event dates, affiliations, etc.

Directors, please set a good example for other members

Next Meeting: October 1st , @ Reno Pinocchio's 6:00pm.